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Please note that we are assuming for these questions that work means work to complete the 
CPO, not works on the ground.  
 
We would like to (and hereby do) make an Information Request that we be provided with all 
information collected by you pursuant to your statutory duty under section 1 of Acquisition of 
Land (Authorisation Procedure)(Scotland) Act 1947 for all Notices/Orders that: 
 
Have been Served, 
 
Notices of confirmation and intention to make a GVD were served in relation to The City of 
Edinburgh Council (West Edinburgh Link: Southern and Central Sections) Compulsory 
Purchase Order 2023 on 31 January 2025 
 
The Council made The City of Edinburgh Council (Meadowbank Gas Governor Site) 
Compulsory Purchase Order 2025 on 26 March 2025, and served a notice in respect of that 
Order on 31 March 2025. 
 
Notices intention to make a GVD were served in relation to The City of Edinburgh Council 
(Granton Waterfront, Phase 1) Compulsory Purchaser Order 2023 (CPO-230-002) on 3rd 
February 2025 and notices of execution of the GVD were served on 9th April 2025. 
 
Notice to Treat and Notice of Entry were served in relation to The City of Edinburgh Council 
(Granton Waterfront, Phase 1) Compulsory Purchaser Order 2023 (CPO-230-002) on 19th 
May 2025. 
 
Remain extant, (That is to say have been served but are not considered Complied with) 
 
On 12th November 2024 – The City of Edinburgh Council (Granton Waterfront, Phase 1) 
Compulsory Purchaser Order 2023  (CPO-230-002) 
 
On 8th November 2024 - The City of Edinburgh Council (West Edinburgh Link: Southern and 
Central Sections) Compulsory Purchase Order 2023 (CPO-230-3) 
 
Have been Complied with (Where there are no works left to be carried out)  
 
The City of Edinburgh Council (Granton Waterfront, Phase 1) Compulsory Purchaser Order 
2023  (CPO-230-002) has been complied with and the GVD now registered in the Land 
Register of Scotland.  All information on this is in the public domain and available on the 
DPEA website per following link: Scottish Government - DPEA - Case Details 
 
Have been Complied with but have invoices pending in respect of works carried out by or on 
behalf of your council, during the dates 6th of January 2025 to the 1st of July 2025? 
 
Unfortunately, we are unable to provide you with the information requested as it is not held 
by the Council. We are not aware of any pending invoices. The Council does not carry out 
works in relation to a CPO.  
 

https://www.dpea.scotland.gov.uk/CaseDetails.aspx?ID=123704

